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EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH AND SCHOOL 
1417 Parkview Drive      Kewaskum, Wisconsin 
262-626-2680            www.stlucaswels.org    

PRESCRIPTION NOTES 

 
INTRODUCING THE ST. LUCAS LUTHERAN LADIES GUILD 

The purpose of the Ladies Guild is to further the kingdom of God, to assist the youth, to 
support missions, to contribute to charity, and to serve the congregation.   

At each monthly meeting the Guild collects mission money, all of which is distributed to 
various ministries. 

The Ladies Guild supports:   Lutheran Women’s Missionary Society  — Dues are paid so that 
all women of our congregation are members of Lutheran Women’s Mission Society. All 
women and even their husbands can attend rallies in Dodge/Washington counties. These 
rallies are held at various congregations in spring and fall. St. Lucas will be hosting again in the 
fall of 2023.   Cradle Roll — When babies are baptized they start to receive materials for each 
stage of  their growth, including a baptismal book on what baptism is, a mailing every 6 
months with tips and truths for the parents, a CD with music, and books for the child, 
continuing until the child is 4 years old.   Pastor Hoenecke Memorial Book Fund — The Guild 
founded and manages the Hoeneke book fund which purchases Bibles for children of St. Lucas 
entering 3rd grade and Catechisms for those entering 5th grade.  Serving Meals — The Guild 
serves a lunch to St. Lucas school at least once during a school year, chili at one of the soup 
suppers during  Lent, and desserts and treats for National Night Out.  Kettle Moraine Lutheran 
High School  —  Treats for the faculty and staff one month per year.  

Fun things the Guild does:  Monthly meetings are held the third Thursday of each month at 
6:30 PM in the church basement, including a devotion by the pastor, a short business 
meeting, and refreshments along with fellowship; a summer picnic;  Random Lake community 
play with a spaghetti dinne; a Christmas party every December. 

 

OFFICE ASSISTANT NEEDED 
St. Lucas Lutheran Church and School has an immediate opening fora church and school office 
assistant.  We are seeking someone who will be able to do basic financial work using 
QuickBooks, desktop publishing using Microsoft Office, basic website maintenance and 
updating, along with other office duties.  If you are interested in applying for this position, 
would be able to help on a temporary basis during the hiring process, or have any questions 
about this position, please contact Pastor Henning or Principal Hesse.  A job description is 
available.   
 
 

SPECIAL PROJECTS ENVELOPE 

Offerings in the special projects evelope, given above and beyond regular general fund 
offerings, will be used to fund large ticket maintenance items.   The first of these items will be 
replacing the roof on the old part of the school building.  It is estimated that this roof 
replacement would cost around $60,000.  
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LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Jim Garvey  (Chairman) 
jamesmgarvey@gmail.com 
262-707-4726 
 

Kevin Scheunemann (Assistant Chair) 
kewaskumdq@gmail.com 
262-339-5425 
 

Tom Stoffel (ACE Team Chair) 
underdog2565@gmail.com 
262-343-2398  
 

James Livingston (Treasurer) 
james.livingston@kmlhs.org 
920-495-9208 
 
 

Pastor Timothy Henning 
thenning@stlucaswels.org 

262-707-6984 
 
 

Principal Mark Hesse 
mhesse@stlucaswels.org 
920-915-1130 
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New since our last school update, Mr. Loroff accepted his call to teach 4th-grade at 

Riverview Lutheran School in Appleton. We thank Mr. and Mrs. Loroff for their 

dedicated work in our school and church, and we wish them God's richest blessings as 

they start a new chapter of their lives next school year, carrying out God's work in 

Appleton. 

 

With that news we would like to extend a call for a new teacher. The ACE Team is 

discussing what that call will entail. We expect to hold a call meeting within the next 

few weeks. Look for more information about that soon. 

In the next couple of months we will begin to register students, especially in preschool. 

If you or someone you know has a three or four-year-old who would benefit from a 

quality academic and spiritual education, centered in Christ, check out our preschool! 

For more information contact Mr. Hesse at mhesse@stlucaswels.org.  
 

NEW SUNDAY BIBLE HOUR TOPIC 

Lord, Keep Us Steadfast in Your Word.  In a religious world where many claim to hold to 

the truth of Scripture, but teach doctrine, and engage in practices contrary to the Bible, 

we need this prayer daily.  We will take time to look at some of the teachings and 

practices in the religious world today, and discuss how we can keep our guard up and 

continue in the truth of God’s Word. 

 

UPCOMING WORSHIP SERVICES 

Midweek Lenten Services will begin on Ash Wednesday, March 2.  The theme will be 
The Crucial Hours.  Wednesday Services will be held at 3:30 PM and 6:30 PM.  More 
details will follow in the March edition of Prescription Notes. 

Summer Worship Services will be held on Saturdays at 6:00 PM and Sundays at 9:00 
AM (one Sunday service).  The summer schedule begins Memorial Day weekend and 
runs through Labor Day weekend. 

 

CHURCH BUILDING COORDINATING TASK FORCE 

The task force held its second meeting on Saturday, January 22, to interview  three 
firms which would be able to guide us through the next round of a capital campaign to 
fund a new church building.  Based on the interviews, they will engage the firm that will 
best assist us in this project.  The members of the task force are:  Michael Beyer, Brian 
Dreher, Dennis Jeserig, James Livingston, and Jay Shambeau.    

 
 

2022 WOMEN’S RETREAT 
The 17th Annual Women’s Retreat will take place on March 12, 2022 from 8:30 a.m. to 
3 p.m. in the gym at St. Lucas Lutheran School.  This year’s retreat theme is “Call Upon 
Me,” including remarks from Pastor James Mattek from WLCFS, Christian adoption 
speaker Debra Ninman, and Debra Schroeder from New Beginnings. The nonrefundable 
registration fee is $25, due by March 4. To pre-register, download a registration form 
from stlucaswels.org, drop off the completed form and fee at the church/school office, 
or send it to Lynn Garvey, 809 Pleasant Drive, Kewaskum, WI 53040. You can also 
register online at eventbrite.com. Invite friends, and we hope to see you there!  
 

LUTHERAN MEMORIAL PARK MEETING  
The annual lot holders meeting will be held on Monday January  24th,  2022,  at 
6:30 pm in the St. Lucas School Meeting Room. 

 
 
BIRTHDAYS AND 
ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Happy February birthdays to… 
  

Tom Stern  1 
Bennett Strack  3 
Autumn Reindl   4 
Jax Butzke  5 
Phyllis Ermer  5 
Sue Laubach  5 
Brady Laubach  7 
Catrin Homuth  7 
Makayla Demler  7 
Autumn Berndt  9 
Gage Lane  9 
Joyce Schleif  9 
John Shaske  10 
Bev Hansen  11 
Ruth Dolly Ramthun  11 
Michael Beyer   13 
Stuart Scheunemann  14 
Eric Shaske  15 
Owen Schmitt  18 
Brooklyn Kral  20 
Jacob Busalacchi  21 
Jackson Symicek  23 
Kathy Hennig  25 
Randal Zimmel   26 
Ashley Trapp  27 
Isla Peck  27 
Juli Hesse  27 
Arlene Wulff  28 
Bonnie Scott  28 
 
 

    If your birthday or anniversary is 
missing from this list or we have a 
wrong date, please contact the 
office. 

 

Membership Changes:  

Baptized in the Name of the Triune God: 

Caroline Ellis Paulus— January 23 

 

Confirmed in the Christian Faith: 

 

Siddalee Seth— January 23 
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